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25 March 2020 
 

DOMINO’S PIZZA ENTERPRISES LTD (ASX:DMP) COVID-19 – Update 3 

• Domino’s stores in New Zealand will be closed, at this point, for a period of 4 weeks starting 
tomorrow 

• Management is responding to quickly implement new operational methods including changes 
to transition to more delivery orders and reduce cash payments through Zero Contact 

• Domino’s is observing an increase in delivery orders and is hiring more drivers in all regions 

• The Company’s balance sheet remains strong and the Company has significant headroom in 
its committed facilities and covenants 

 

Domino’s Pizza Enterprises Ltd (Domino’s) continues to respond to dynamic and rapidly changing 
societal changes in all markets in order to safely prepare and deliver meals for customers. 

The New Zealand Government last night confirmed all food delivery and takeaway will be prohibited 
from tomorrow.1 

Group CEO and Managing Director Don Meij said the Company respected the clear decision of the 
New Zealand government. 

“While we believe we can safely serve our communities during this crisis, we’re also members of the 
community ourselves. We respect governments around the world are responding to conditions that 
are unique to each country.” 

In France, there is no government restriction on re-opening for delivery. Domino’s has made no 
change to its initial 15-day timeframe and intends for any reopening to be progressive and voluntary, 
with local franchisees making a decision based on their local conditions. 

“There is public trust in our world-class food safety practices, which we will continue to refine. 

“We believe food delivery is an important aid to social distancing and can reduce crowds at 
supermarkets. 

“We recognise these are dynamic times, and we will adapt and respond as necessary.” 

Domino’s is hiring new team members in all regions to cater for an increase in delivery orders, and 
limits on staff availability related to local societal restrictions. 

“It remains clear to us that trading during this time remains a privilege, and we will continue to work 
with health authorities to meet the needs of our customers and stakeholders safely and responsibly.” 

The Company’s balance sheet remains strong and the Company has significant headroom in its 
committed facilities and covenants. 

This information has been authorised for release by the Group CEO and Managing Director. 

END 

For further information, contact Nathan Scholz, Head of Investor Relations at 
investor.relations@dominos.com.au or on +61 419 243 517.  

 
1 “Except for Meals on Wheels and delivery of food that is not pre-cooked” https://covid19.govt.nz/latest-updates/media-
release-further-guidance-on-essential-services-provided/ 
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